

Easton Board of Police Commissioners Regular Meeting

Easton Public Library Community Room October 10, 2016

The Easton Police Commission Meeting was called to order at 5:32 pm by Chairman Colangelo.

Present were: Richard Colangelo, Chairman

Laurie Israel, Vice Chairman Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary Marvin Gelfand, Commissioner Vincent Battaglia, Commissioner

Also present: Chief Tim Shaw

Janie Muir Rick Muir Cynthia Fox Mark Conese

I. PRELIMNARY BUSINESS

A. None

II. PUBLIC COMMENT

A. Janie Muir, Rick Muir and Cynthia Fox commented on the parking situation on Elm Drive, Freeborn Road, and Norton Road

III. CHIEF'S MONTHLY ACTIVITY REPORT

A. The September Incident Analysis was reviewed noting two (2) delayed responses on the second shift.

IV. <u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS</u>

None

V. <u>NEW BUSINESS</u>

- A. A motion was made by Commissioner Gelfand to approve the Minutes for the Special Meeting of September 19, 2016. Commissioner Battaglia seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
- B. No action was taken on a possible Traffic Sign at Norton Road and Freeborn Road pending a report and proposal from PO Kinahan.
- C. A motion was made by Chairman Colangelo to accept a \$40,000 bequest from the estate of Kenneth M. Gleszer for the sole purpose of acquiring and training a K-9 dog. Commissioner Gelfand seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Chairman Colangelo made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:58 pm and the motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Israel. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted:

Commissioner Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary